Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Optometry
The Board of Optometry hereby gives notice: It has issued a Notice on Petition for Waiver or Variance filed on September 21, 2015, by Clinton R. Anderson, OD. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Volume 41, No. 214, of November 3, 2015, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a variance or waiver of Section 463.007, Florida Statutes, with regards to the requirement that licensees maintain professional competency by completing 30 clock hours of continuing education in subjects relating to optometry that have been approved by the Board.
The Board's Order, filed on December 18, 2015, dismisses the Petition. The Board cannot waive a statute.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Anthony Spivey, Executive Director, Board of Optometry, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257.
